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The onset of autumn is hard to 

ignore ï for some it is a time 

when the garden goes into a slow 

shut down for the winter months 

but it need not be that way. At 

first I wondered what there was in 

the garden that I could photograph 

and share with you this week. 

Everywhere I looked I saw 

chewed yellowing decaying leaves 

- it was then I came to my senses - 

if I was interested to see how the 

leaves change, hopefull y so will 

you.  

Since they emerged, young, fresh 

and vigorous in the spring, the 

leaves have served their purpose - 

absorbing what sunshine we get, 

converting it into energy in the 

form of nutrients to both power 

the plantsô growth and to lay 

down a store to support the early spring growth of next season. While some plants may be shutting down, towards a 

winter dormancy, others are just awakening to take advantage of the autumn moisture, converting any sunshine we 

may get but, more importantly to the evolution of these autumn flowering bulbous plants, would be the late flying 

pollinators such as hoverflies that appear in masses. Cyclamen are among the plants that flower in late summer into 

autumn. The cover picture shows a silver-leafed form of Cyclamen hederifolium growing in perfect combination 

with the patterned leaves of Hepatica nobilis and yes, the artist within me could not resist adding some colour to 

the title page by adding a couple of Rhododendron leaves that had taken on autumn colours and fallen nearby. 

 
As so much of the garden is coming towards the end of a seasonal cycle the bulbs are just about to start theirs. 



The previous picture is of the U-shaped sand plunge bed across the end 

of a bulb house - this used to be for pots but more recently I have been 

planting bulbs and seed directly into the sand. There are no labels here 

so we may not know exactly what the plants are but the intention here 

is just to enjoy and perhaps be surprised by what comes up.  

 

After writing last weekôs Bulb Log the temperatures crashed and I 

decided that I should not delay giving the first of the autumn storms 

any longer so the hose pipe came out. 

 I used a spray head to soak the sand in the plunge going over it many 

times allowing some time in between to allow the moisture to soak all 

the way through the sand. 

 
As I sprayed I was aware, that due to the water spray, the temperature of the bulb house was dropping even lower, 

as it would be in the sand with the addition of all that cold water. It is the drop in temperature that first initiates the 

bulbs roots to emerge - the presence of moisture allows them to grow out rapidly. 

 
As I sprayed the sand some bulbs were washed to the surface so I simply pushed a hole with a finger and popped 

the bulb back down. 


